Sault Ste. Marie
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

June 11, 2014
MINUTES

Present:
Raymond Bell


Rachel Osborn, The Evening News


Greg Collins                   


William Karr


Michelle LaJoie







Sonya Norris








Scott Parker



Carl Stutzner








Les Townsend


Ray Bauer



Oliver Turner

1) CALL TO ORDER:  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 a.m.
2) ROLL CALL:  Attendance was taken as noted.

3) CONSENT AGENDA.
· Approval of Minutes:  May 14, 2014 meeting.  An error was noted in the May minutes:  “Approval of the April 9th meeting was moved by Sonja Norris and supported by Raymond Bell” should have read “… moved by Sonja Norris and supported by William Karr.”    
Noting correction of the May minutes, it was moved by Scott Parker, supported by Raymond Bell to approve the revised minutes of the April 9, 2014 DDA Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
4) SPECIAL ORDERS OF BUSINESS.
A. Introduction of New Members and Election of Board - Recommendation:  Accept nominations for Board Chair and hold election.  The DDA Board introduced themselves including new Board members, Michelle LaJoie and Greg Collins, and new City Manager Oliver Turner.  

Director Knepper asked the Board for nominations for the Downtown Development 
Authority Board Chair.  Sonja Norris nominated Carl Stutzner for DDA Board Chair.  There were no other nominations for the Board Chair.

Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by William Karr to nominate Carl Stutzner as Chair for the Downtown Development Authority Board.  The motion carried unanimously.

B. Signing of Certificates of Appreciation for Dewey Baldwin and Tammy Cook.  Certificates of Appreciation for Dewey Baldwin and Tammy Cook were signed by the DDA Board members.

C. Schedule Board Orientation Meeting – Recommendation:  Schedule an orientation meeting to familiarize new and existing Board members with the DDA’s funding, programming, goals, and vision.  

Moved by Oliver Turner, supported by Raymond Bell, to schedule the DDA Board Orientation meeting for Tuesday, June 24th at 8:00 a.m. in the City Commission Chambers at City Hall.  The motion carried unanimously.
D. Tree Replacement on West Portage Avenue – Recommendation:  Request the City to designate a portion of the ash tree removal budget to West Portage Avenue.  More than 30 trees require replacement.  Discuss requesting donations to help with the purchase of quality replacement trees.  There are approximately 600 dead ash trees in the City of Sault Ste. Marie due to the Emerald Ash Borer infestation.  Director Knepper would like approval from the DDA Board to pursue a request to the City Engineering Department to prioritize removal and replacement of the 30 or so dead ash trees on West Portage Avenue.  The Board also discussed what types of trees would be best to replace the dead ash trees, as well as soliciting West Portage Avenue property owners to help sponsor new trees.  Director Knepper indicated that he will provide the DDA Board with a report regarding the best types of trees for replacement and the cost. 
Moved by Sonja Norris, supported by William Karr for Director Knepper to request City Staff to prioritize removal and replacement of approximately 30 or so dead ash trees on West Portage Avenue.  The motion carried unanimously.
E. Schedule Work Session to Finalize TIF 2 Plan Amendments.  At the last DDA Board meeting Director Knepper provided the first draft of the amended TIF 2 Plan.  Before the final draft goes to the City Commission for approval Director Knepper would like to schedule a special work session for the DDA Board and West Portage Avenue property owners to go over the final draft.  After discussion it was determined that the work session take place at 8:00 a.m. on Wednesday, July 9th, before the regularly scheduled DDA Board meeting.
Moved by Michelle LaJoie, supported by Sonja Norris, to schedule a special DDA Board work session regarding amendments to the TIF 2 Plan, with West Portage Avenue property owners, on Wednesday, July 9th at 8:00 a.m. prior to the regularly scheduled DDA Board meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.
F. Re-negotiate Parking Lot Leases – Recommendation:  Suggest the Parking Advisory Board request parking lot lease holders to accept a rate of $105 per space, to increase with the consumer price index over the period of five years.  This represents a reduction from $144 per space.  There are five properties who lease their parking lots to the City.  Three of the five parking lots leases have expired and Director Knepper is proposing that the three lease holders accept a decreased rate of $105 per space, which represents a reduction from $144 per space.  The leases will be amended to reflect the new cost per space.  

Regarding the remaining two parking lot leases (Fred Smith lot and Carol Andary lot), the property owners have an agreement with the City for renovations to their lots with the City pre-paying their lease on these lots to help with construction costs.  The funds will be offered to property owners as advancements on their lot lease amounts, to be recouped over upcoming years.

After discussion, the Board requested that Director Knepper provide more information to the Board, i.e. current parking fund numbers, how many parking spaces are in each lot, etc.  Also, it was suggested that the Parking Advisory Board provide their recommendation to the DDA Board regarding re-negotiating with the three property owners at the July 9th DDA Board meeting.  Director Knepper will provide a report on this issue at the July DDA meeting.
5) UNFINISHED BUSINESS.
A. Parking Lot Maintenance RFP – The DDA has received two bids for parking lot repairs, and will be awarding the bid by next week.  The DDA is waiting for a third bid for parking lot repairs and will provide the results in the next week or so.
B. Implement Downtown Signage Strategy – Recommendation:  Discuss ways to implement a downtown signage strategy utilizing $20,000 set aside in February 2012.  At the May DDA Board meeting the Board approved Director Knepper to go forward with preparing a report/proposal to the Board for the implementation of a downtown sign strategy that ties-in with a large scale “branding” campaign for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  Director Knepper will be participating in a conference call with a design company in Traverse City this month and will be reporting back to the Board.
C. July 4th Parade Update.  The Chamber of Commerce has changed the time of the July 4th Parade to 10:00 a.m.  For years the July 4th Parade has taken place at 7:00 p.m. in the evening.  The Chamber is looking to re-vamp the July 4th celebration to include a full day of festivities.  There have been many comments, pro/con regarding the time change of the Parade.  
D. Downtown Update 2014 – Meeting on Tuesday, June 17th at 6:30 p.m. – Meeting scheduled on Thursday, June 17th at 6:30 p.m. with business owners on Ashmun Street to discuss up-coming challenges for downtown Sault Ste. Marie.  Director Knepper provided a flyer inviting property owners and citizens to participate in the “Downtown Update 2014.”
E. Façade Grant for Painting the Old Clairmont Trucking Building – Awaiting a quote from the property owner for the re-painting of the old Ganzhorn building.  There are façade grant funds available for the old Clairmont Trucking building.  
6) COMMITTEE REPORTS.
A. Next Parking Advisory Board Meeting:  May 1, 2014 – Penny’s Kitchen at 8:30 a.m.  
1) Moloney Alley / Atto Parking Lot improvements.  
2) Striping and sealcoating.
3) Smith and Andary lot repaving.
B. Next Beautification Committee Meeting:  Next meeting to be in July.    
C. Next Events Committee Meeting:  TBA.  

D. Next Business Recruitment Committee Meeting:  TBA.

E. Next Historic District Committee Meeting:  TBA.
7) NEW BUSINESS.
A. Income Survey Amendment – In order to qualify for downtown infrastructure grants, we must expend our income survey boundaries by conducting a new survey.  LSSU has quoted a price of $6,300 to survey more than 500 residential units in and around downtown.  Recommendation:  Discuss utilizing funds from the parking fund, the DDA fund, and the City to conduct the survey starting in July 2014.  Director Knepper will provide a report on this issue at the July DDA Board meeting. 
8) DOWNTOWN MANAGER’S REPORT.
A. Director Knepper traveled to Detroit for the National Mainstreet Conference on May 17-21.  Director Knepper attended the following seminars:  
1) Promotion 
2) Economic Restructuring
3) Design 
4) The New Rules of Business 
5) Building a Brand on Mainstreet 
6) The Truth About Well-Dressed Windows 

7) Saving Historic Theatres

8) Vacancy?  Operation Increase Occupancy 
B. Director Knepper has been appointed to the Michigan Downtown Association Board.
C. Vacancy Concerns.
1) PNC Bank
2) Haller’s Building
3) Courthouse Annex Building
4) Former 31 North Tattoo Shop
5) Former Curves
6) Former Sault Insurance
Director Knepper reported that there are approximately 14 vacant buildings in the DDA District.
D. Business Recruitment.
1) Photography Studio
2) Bakery
3) Outdoor Store
4) Pottery Shop
E. State Façade Grant Program.
1) Island Books & Crafts
2) A Cut Above the Rest
3) UP Architects & Engineers
4) Chippewa County Historical Society
5) Lewinski & Brewster
F. 2014 DDA Goals.
1) Investigate archway on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
2) Encourage the Soo Theatre to become a center for a wider variety of events, including movies (underway).  
3) Investigate the addition of a “Welcome to Downtown Sault Ste. Marie” sign on the corner of Ashmun and Easterday (underway).
4) Reconstruct Oaka Alley (challenged).  
5) Hire a part-time events planner (frozen).
6) Expand DDA grant/incentive programs to improve properties (discuss).
7) Fill vacancies (underway).
8) Improve snow clearing efforts to increase winter walkability (completed).
9) Improve fiscal stability of DDA (underway).
10) Transfer ownership of the parking deck to WMH (challenged).  
11) Finalize TIF 2 expansion (underway).
12) Prepare for personal property tax negative impact on TIF’s (underway).
G. Events.
1) Engineer’s Day:  Trolley, decorations, signage and “sidewalk sales” along Portage.  Director Knepper has chartered the Community Action Trolley for Engineers Day, June 27th, and there will be a 12 foot “Engineers Day” banner hung next week over Portage Avenue. 
2) Music in the Park – first concert tonight.  Director Knepper indicated that there has been an increase in sponsorship for Music in the Park, which has resulted in a profit for the DDA.
3) Sidewalk Sales.  Director Knepper’s new intern has been calling businesses on Ashmun Street to remind them to get ready for Sidewalk Sales on August 1st and 2nd. 
H. National Register Historic District Update – Ongoing.  This has been a slow but steady process to update information on each building in the Historic District.  The research should be complete within this year and a report will be prepared (in accordance with a guidebook provided by the Federal Government) for each building in the proposed National Historic District and will be submitted to the Federal Government.  
I. Construction Update.

1) Library Drive.  
2) West Spruce Street.
3) Evening News Alley Re-paving.  
4) Smith and Andary Lots.
9) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE BOARD.
A. Sonya Norris welcomed the new Board members, Michelle LaJoie and Greg Collins.  Ms. Norris indicated that she has worked with Michelle LaJoie in her capacity with Community Action and Senior Citizens, and holds a high regard for Ms. LaJoie.

B. Oliver Turner congratulated Justin Knepper’s appointment to the Michigan Downtown Association Board.
10) MATTERS TO BE PRESENTED BY THE PUBLIC.
11) ADJOURN.
In that there were no other issues the meeting was adjourned at approximately 10:00 a.m. upon motion of William Karr and support of Michelle LaJoie.  The motion carried.





Respectfully submitted,






Carl Stutzner, Chair





Downtown Development Association Board
sg
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